Criminal Justice Standards and Training Commission

P.O. Box 1489 | Tallahassee, FL 32302-1489 | (850) 410-8600

CRIMINAL JUSTICE STANDARDS AND TRAINING COMMISSION
TECHNICAL MEMORANDUM 2017-09
DATE: July 11, 2017

TO: Criminal Justice Agency Administrators
Criminal Justice Training Center Directors

FROM: VDirector Dean Register%
Criminal Justice Professionalism Division

SUBJECT:  Anticipated Increase in Per Officer Funding for Fiscal Year 2017/2018

During the 2017 Legislative Session, the Florida Legislature authorized the transfer of funds to
the Criminal Justice Standards and Training (CJST) Trust Fund for the purpose of increasing
the per officer allocation. In August, Commission staff will recommend and it is anticipated that
the CJST Commission will approve increasing the per officer allocation from $67 per officer to
$80 per officer. The original officer count from which the current FY 2017/2018 budgets were
developed are not changing. This increase is anticipated to be effective October 1, 2017. Each
training center will need to submit an amended budget for FY 2017/2018 reflecting the increase
in per officer funding for the 2", 3, and 4™ quarters. The amended budgets should be
submitted to Commission staff no later than August 15, 2017 to ensure the 2" quarter
disbursement is not delayed. '

If you have any questions, please contact Training and Research Manager Terry Baker, Bureau
of Standards, at TerrvBaker@fdie.state.fl.us or (850) 410-8688.
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